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Field Day at 

Steele Canyon GC  

October 19 
Entries open: 09/28-10/9 

 
 

Field Day at 
Bernardo Heights CC 

November 16 
Entries open: 10/19-10/30 

              
   

   Holiday Event at 

 Lomas Santa Fe CC                   

            December 7  
 Entries open: 11/16-11/27

 

 

 

Website registration                        

  and event sign up 

Don’t miss out on upcoming            

events and reminders.   

Register now and create an  

account with password!     

You must have a valid  

account and password to  

sign up for events.   
 

It’s Easy!  Go to:   

http://www.sdcwga.net   

and  click on the big blue   

button. 

 

  

                                              
 

San Diego County Women’s Golf Association is excited to welcome you 

back to our tournaments.  The Memorial Tournament held at St. Mark 

on September 21 was a great success with 84 players participating. And 

the American Cancer Society was a winner with the donations 

contributed by SDCWGA members! The tournament winners are listed 

below. 
 

Following the guidelines of health authorities, SDCWGA is now holding 

tournaments with limited capacity – mostly determined by the number 

of carts available for our use.  Social distancing, face masks, and 

additional health and safety precautions are critical.  (See the SDCWGA 

COVID-19 safety guidelines posted on the SDCWGA website.) Each of us 

plays a role in keeping our tournaments safe and we thank you for your 

cooperation. 
 

Coming up on October 19th is a Field Day at Steele Canyon.  SDCWGA 

has 18 teams of 4 playing there! 

The limited number of carts at one course and damage to the fairways 

at the other course forced the cancellation of the 4 Ball Tournament in 

November.  This was a big disappointment since this is one of our most 

popular tournaments.  However, another Field Day was scheduled at 

Bernardo Heights on November 16—with 60 players invited to sign up 

to play in 4-Ball (Better Ball of Partners) format.   

The Holiday Event at Lomas Santa Fe is scheduled again this year—on 

December 7 with a limit of 64 players.   

We look forward to seeing you again at the SDCWGA tournaments!  Lots 

of SDCWGA members are eager to participate; so, signing up early is 

highly recommended!!   

 

Ellen Koury 

SDCWGA President 

Message from the President 

Ellen Koury 

SDCWGA 

President 

On-Line 

Registration 

 

Events are open to all 

women’s clubs & members. 

Highlights:  Tournaments in Oct, Nov, Dec 

2020 

Upcoming 

SDCWGA 

Events 

http://www.sdcwga.net/
https://www.golfgenius.com/pages/1283453
https://www.golfgenius.com/pages/1283453
https://www.golfgenius.com/pages/1283453


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WINNERS  

OF THE MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT AT ST. MARK!              

  

        
 

Golf was a family sport while growing up in rural central Pennsylvania, and by the age of 10 

I was playing.   No scores, just golf after dinner until it got too dark to see.  As life got 

busier, golf faded to the background from high school until my first post-college job.  The 

job was at a large corporate HQ outside of Philadelphia, and I was one of many new hires.  

Stepping out to join the company golf league was a game changer, as I crossed the line to 

play with the boys, and was able to hold my own in the weekly matches.   It got me noticed, 

opened doors, and eventually a transfer to the San Diego location. 
 

San Diego is a world away from Pennsylvania, with opportunities to play golf, softball and 

OTL year-round.   I joined them all, and networked my way to find the Balboa Women's 

Saturday play group.  This led to a real handicap and entries into organized golf 

tournaments, and Balboa's Team Play through SDCWGA.   Team Play became the annual 

jump start to each new golf year, and incentive to take that long overdue golf lesson or 

ramp up the time on the golf range.   It was an accountability to not let the team or my 

partner down, and to take on the challenge each new match presents.   
 

After participating in SDCWGA events for the past 15+ years, when approached about 

volunteering for a job on the SDCWGA Board I accepted.  The tournaments and Team Play 

program take an effort to organize and run that can't be taken for granted.  I appreciate the 

efforts of all who came before me, and hope there is a vibrant, healthy SDCWGA golf 

program when my time as a volunteer on the Board is done.  

 

MEET YOUR SDCWGA BOARD MEMBERS 

We continue to highlight one of your SDCWGA Board Members in each County Capers’ edition.  We hope this 

will give you an insight into each Board Member’s golf background, as well as an understanding of their 

experience as a Board Member.   

 

Gross, Flight 1 

1st Place:  Keane/Kitamura/McAvoy/Naval 

2nd Place:  Godfrey/Kueny/Sledge/Tang 

3rd Place:  Finlon/Hunter/Olow/Wichelecki 

4th Place:  Angel/Bolander/Fletcher/Huth 

Gross, Flight 2 

1st Place:  Elliott/Gordon/Miller/Woodfill 

2nd Place:  Harris/ Hinrichsen/McMillan/Wright 

3rd Place:  Fowler/Kallmeyer/Miller/Walsh 

4th Place:  Amon/Britzman/McBratney/Michaels 

Introducing Deb Finlon 

SDCWGA Team Play Director 

Introducing Deb Finlon 
 

SDCWGA Team Play Director 

Net, Flight 1 

1st Place:  Bishop/Ewing/Kelepouris/Pendergast 

2nd Place:  Hurst/Koury/Meneghini/Schoolcraft 

3rd Place:  Greco/Partie/Shumate/Stone 

4th Place:  Anderson/Boeshart/Burnside/Masters 

Net, Flight 2 

1st Place:  Blanchard/Eastman/Severino/Woolley 

2nd Place:  Kornegay/Leblanc/Macdonald/Wynne 

3rd Place:  Jolly/Knowles/Moran/Reed 

4th Place:  Cardarelli/Cohen/Shima/Williams 

 


